
 

Newsletter No. é., Term .. Week é, éééé...2011 Page 1

Newsletter No. 1    Term 4      Week 9       10 December 2018                 Page 1 

COMING EVENTS 
¶ 13/12 Year 8/9 Presen-

tation Assembly 
1.45pm 

 

FRONT OFFICE  
OPENING TIMES 

Fri 13 Dec closed from 12 
noon 

Mon 17 & Tue 18 Dec   
open 9am - 3pm 

Closed from Wed 19 Dec  
 

We will re-open on  
Mon 14 Jan - Fri 25 Jan 

Closed Mon 28  Jan  
Australia Day Public Holi-

day 
 

FINANCE OFFICE 
OPENING TIMES 

Mon 21 Jan, Tue 22 Jan &      
Wed 23 Jan     
9am - 3pm 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
HOLIDAY OPENING 

TIMES 
Please note that the Uni-
form Shop will be located 
in the Library during the 

holiday times. 
Mon 21 Jan 9am - 3pm 

Tue 22 Jan  2pm - 6pm 

Wed 23 Jan 9am - 3 pm 
 

TERM 1 2019  

UNIFORM SHOP 
OPENING TIMES 

Tue 29 Jan 8.30am - 
9.30am 

 

Every Thursday from 
8.30 - 11.10am 
1.10 - 3.45pm 

Our full uniform can be 
viewed by visiting the 

school website 
www.nurihs.sa.edu.au 

 

YEAR BOOK COLLEC-
TION 

Available from: 
Open Space O5 on  

Thu 13 Dec 11.30am - 
3pm 

 Fri 14 Dec   9am - 
12noon 

Mon 17 & Tue 18  
9am - 12noon 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

2018 has been a year of change.  Personally I would like to sincerely thank each and every one of you who has support-
ed me during my 3 terms as principal.  Your support has meant so much to me and I am looking forward to another 
great year in 2019. 
 

As we look back on this successful year, some of the celebrations for students, staff and the whole school community at 
large include: 
External School Review that provided verbal positive feedback about the improvement work of the school.  We will re-

ceive our written report early next year and this will further guide our improvement journey.  
Continued high level SACE completion rates and high achievement at all year levels.  VET involvement and completion 

continues to be a key component of the flexible nature of our educational program designed to support all students.  
The completion of SACE at the Flexible Learning Centre and in the Disability Unit was a highlight.  In 2019, we will be 
undertaking some collaborative moderation with Kapunda High School and Eudunda Area School to further our 
work in the middle school.  

The achievements of students at a state and national level in sport, academic and community awards was outstanding.  
We have agreed to celebrate these achievements at whole school assemblies in 2019 by changing the scheduled 
times of assemblies.  Student leadership of the year level graduation assemblies has been very positive ð students, 
staff and parents have commented on how this has had a positive impact on these events. 

Students have also continued to be involved in a wide range of extra curricula events including pedal prix, debating, 
camps, excursions and overseas travel.  These add to the richness of our educational tapestry. 

The STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering & Mathematics) building is nearly complete with new furniture.  There are 
also 2 laboratories that have been upgraded ð the downstairs lab has been opened during the latter part of this term 
and the upstairs lab will be available from the beginning of next year.  These new spaces will be invaluable in provid-
ing exciting spaces for students to engage in learning that allows more flexibility and creativity.  

The Doctors on Campus program has continued to provide outstanding services for students on-site.  There have been 
many students able to re-engage with their learning through the support of this service.  

The Flexible Learning Centre has continued to provide a targeted service for their student cohort with outstanding re-
sults.  The team approach of education and case management staff from external service providers has supported 
students to successfully undertake SACE, VET, school ðbased apprenticeships and middle school curriculum. 

The annual wine vintage and launch saw a different format for 2018.  Feedback on the night and since the event indi-
cates that the less formal format provided more opportunities for guests to mix with each other.  The school wines 
continue to receive gold, silver and bronze medals at state and national competitions.  

The Hospitality students also catered for the formal event of the Soroptimists Dinner, which was an outstanding success, 
raising funds that will be used to install an electronic school sign.  The SRC have also been fundraising for this sign ð 
it will be great for them to see this sign in 2019.  

The re-introduction of the House Competition after a number of years has been welcomed by students.  It added a new 
dynamic to the Sports Day and throughout the year as points have been allocated to the different teams.  The SRC 
are to be congratulated on re -introducing this initiative.  

Enrolments for 2019 indicate that we are continuing to grow as a school of choice in the local area. 
 

My thanks to the: staff for their ongoing commitment, dedication and passion; families and community for your support 
and encouragement; students for your willingness to engage and stretch your learning. 

Working as a team has meant that there are far more successes for our students ð I look forward to this ongoing part-
nership in 2019. 

 

At this time of the year we also wish to acknowledge the commitment and dedication of the staff that are leaving us.  
We wish each one of them every success in their next role.  To date staff that are confirmed to be leaving are: 

 

Matt Smith who is taking up the role of Technology Coordinator at Craigmore High School; Irek Belkner who has been a 
valued member of the Disability Unit; Rikki Hill who is moving to Brighton High School; Balin Powardy who is mov-
ing to Darwin; Caitlin Randall who is moving to the west coast of SA; Claire Sanders who is moving to the South East;  

 Tegan Simmons who is on maternity leave; Peter Temme who is taking leave; Teresa Lindgren who is retiring; Marga-
ret King and Bernie Keogh who have enjoyed their time as SSOs; Andrew Welch who has gained fulltime employ-
ment. 

Once again we have a number of contract teachers awaiting confirmation of positions for next year.  We hope and ex-
pect many to be at NHS in 2019 and thank them for their commitment and passion for supporting the education of 
our students, along with the numerous extra curricula activities in which they have been involved. 

I wish our school community a safe and happy summer break and send the compliments of the season to all. 
 

Gerri Walker 
 

Please see Recommended Stationery 2018 list on page 12 of this newsletter. 
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YEAR 12 FORMAL 


